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Mayor Putzell called the meetin g to order and presided as Chairman:

ROLL CALL : Present: Edwin J. Putzell, Jr.
Mayor

Kim Anderson-McDonald
William E. Barnett
William F. Bledsoe
Alden R. Crawford, Jr.
John T. Graver
Lyle S. Richardson

Councilmen

Also Present:
Franklin C. Jones, Christopher L. Holley,

City Manager Community Services Dir.
David W. Rynders, Stewart K. Unangst,

City Attorney Purchasing Agent
Mark W. Wiltsie, James L. Chaffee,

Asst. City Manager Utilities Director
Janet Cason, Norris C. Ijams,

City Clerk Fire Chief
Roger J. Barry, Steven C. Brown,

Community Dev. Dir. Personnel Director
Steven R. Ball, Patricia Thompson,

Chief Planner Planner II
Jon C. Staiger, Ph.D. Gerald L. Gronvold,
Natural Resources Mgr. City Engineer

Lt. Sheldon Reed, George T. Smith,
Fire Department Asst. Fire Chief

Jodie M. O'Driscoll,
Deputy Clerk

See Supplemental Attendance List - Attachment #l.

ITEM 1

DISCUSSION OF COMPLETION OF BIKE PATH
SYSTEM. REQUESTED BY COUNCILMAN BLEDSOE.

Mayor Putzell explained that the members of Council
were at this informal conference to hear both
opposing and supporting views with regard to the
bike path system. He continued by asking those
addressing Council to try and do so in a
dispassionate manner and to stick to the facts.

Mayor Putzell expressed his desire that the "silent
majority" be heard and called the meeting to order.

City Manager Jones explained that one of the
objectives of the 86-87 Capital Improvement Program
was to complete the loop of the bike path system.
This was originally outlined in the Comprehensive
Plan first approved in 1979, he said. There are
three areas to be addressed, the first being the
section along 8th Avenue North to Central along Gulf
Shore Boulevard. He said that the City's objective
was to build a system that would enhance the safety
of bikers, joggers and pedestrians. Mr. Jones
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referenced a joint City/County bike path system
along U.S. 41 to Sandpiper Road, which has —
experienced no problems in utilization.

Mr. Jones further advised that the City had studied
the Gulf Shore Boulevard area and found that the
west side of the street had fewer driveways and
more plantings, which provided a buffer for the bike
path system. Mr. Jones assured the citizens that
the bike path construction would be attractive and
accommodate inexperienced bikers, elderly, youth,
pedestrians, and joggers with its meandering route.
This would discourage the experienced bicyclists who
travel at speeds of 15-20 mph.

City Engineer Gronvold advised that the overall
right-of-way on Gulf Shore Boulevard was 60 feet and
the existing road width was 24 feet. He further
advised that the bike path would be in accordance
with the Code which requires it to be five feet wide
and four inches thick.

Collier County Sheriff Aubrey Rodgers, and Police
Chief Paul Reble urged the utilization of bike path
systems wherever feasible. They expressed a deep
concern for the welfare of the all the pedestrian,
bicycling and jogging citizens of Naples, especially
the residents involved in the Naples Community
Hospital's "Wellness Program".

In response to Mr. Richardson, Sheriff Rodgers
advised that the County adds to its bike path system
each year.

Mr. Graver asked for clarification from the City
Manager regarding the system from Gulf Shore
Boulevard that would connect with a bike path from
the beach to Gulf Road and then to Third Street.
Mr. Jones advised that the staff would like to
complete the bike path facility on Gulf Shore
Boulevard first. Mr. Graver commented that it was
important to separate the experienced bikers from
the inexperienced. Mr. Gronvold commented that the
funds budgeted for this particular eight block
stretch was $30,000.

Mr. J.S. Wadsworth and Attorney John Emerson voiced
their opposing views to the proposed bike path
system. Mr. Emerson quoted from the guidelines set
forth in the State Highway Association's, Official
Guide for the Bicycle Facility . He said that this
publication discourages multiple use sidewalks and
further that it was his understanding that the
right-of-way was only six feet which, according to
the "Guide", is insufficient to establish a bike
path that would be consistent with the standards.
Mr. Emerson continued that his clients recommended a
more thorough study of the matter and preferred a
bike lane which would require extending the roadway
another five feet on either side.

Mayor Putzell asked if Mr. Emerson had read the City
Manager's News Release regarding high tides of up to
three feet and lack of beach area for walking during
this time. Mr. Emerson advised that he had not.
Mayor Putzell read the attached News Release
( Attachment #2).

Mr. Crawford reiterated Mr. Emerson's statement that
his clients preferred a bike lane to a bike path.
Mr. Emerson concurred. Mayor Putzell commented that
the budget was only $30,000 and to extend the
roadway would exceed that amount.
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Mr. Bledsoe commented that walking and bicycling on
the same path are nearly incompatible. Mayor
Putzell asked Mr. Emerson if his group was opposed
to strictly a pedestrian path and Mr. Emerson
advised that they did not feel a sidewalk of any
type was needed in this area.

Mayor Putzell read a letter from Henry B. Watkins,
the Naples Beach Hotel and Golf Club, supporting the
bike path system in the Gulf Shore Boulevard area
( Attachment #3). Mr. Graver commented that the bike
path system would be a valuable addition to the
City.

Mrs. Anderson-McDonald advised that she felt
comfortable utilizing a bike lane in the roadway
rather than a bike path. Mr. Emerson concurred.

Mrs. Richard Onkey and Mrs. Margaretta Curry both
voiced their opposition to the proposed bike path
system. Mrs. Curry commented that the path would
decrease the value of her property and encourage
inconsiderate "users" of the path who would litter
and deface her property. In response to Mayor
Putzell, Mrs. Curry opined that most people utilize
the beach in lieu of a sidewalk. Mrs. Onkey said
that she felt the bike path would be dangerous even
with it being some distance away from the street.
She added that she believed no one would utilize
even a pedestrian walk because of the beach's close
proximity. Mayor Putzell commented that the Council
needed to decide what would be best for all 19,000
residents in the Community.

Dr. Ann Cook expressed her support of the bike path
system due to the current hazards of bicycling. In
response to Mayor Putzell she advised that she would
give her support for a pedestrian path also.

Messrs. Arndt Mueller, Stanley Hole, and Barclay
Hastings all expressed their support of the proposed
system. Mr. Mueller said that he felt shared bike
lanes in the roadway might be safer for the
bicyclist, however, adding that the biker would be
more visible to the motorist. Mr. Mueller also said
that the current bike path on 10th Street is in need
of repair. Mr. Hole suggested that the City
construct bike lanes and pedestrian sidewalks on
Gulf Shore Boulevard. Mr. Hastings concurred.

Dr. Robert Tober, who said he was an experienced
bicyclist, expressed his support of the proposed
system. He advised Council that in Sanibel they
have small "eyeball" signs to make the motorists
aware of the bicyclists on the bike paths.

Mayor Putzell noted support from Dr. Bruce Boynton,
who had advised that he had been seriously injured
in a bicycling accident.

Messrs. James Ellen, Charles Andrews, and Tom Palmer
expressed their support of the proposed bike path
system. Mr. Ellen's support is delineated in a
letter sent to the Mayor and made a part of these
minutes as Attachment #4. Mr. Andrews said that he
believed Gulf Shore Boulevard was the most dangerous
gap in the bike path system and further that it
should be filled. Mr. Palmer shared with Council an
experience involving his five year old daughter,
who, when frightened by a dog, ran into the street.
He added his support for safety and recreational
reasons.
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Mr. Herb Anderson, Naples Beautification Council,
expressed his support of the plan as a step to
rectify a dangerous situation. Mr. Ed McMahon, Olde
Naples Association, voiced the Association's support
of the bike path system and added that they would
like Council to continue the system in as many
places as possible.

Mr. George Dondanville, manager of Benjamin Cyclery,
presented Council with a petition signed by patrons
and area residents supporting the bike path system
( Attachment #5).

Mayor Putzell asked the record to reflect letters
from David Bennett, president of the President's
Council, and Lanny Sherwin, of Gulf shore Publishing
Company, Inc. (Attachments #6 & 47).

Mayor Putzell noted a petition signed by those
opposed to the bike path system and advised that as
of this date, the City has only received
approximately 33 letters in opposition to the bike
path system and further that only 68 people, with
one couple signing twice, signed the petition in
opposition of the bike path (Opposing petition
available for public review in the office of the
City Clerk in this meeting packet).

Mayor Putzell further noted an unsolicited editorial
dated December 3, 1986, and an amusing satire by
Author Woody Paige dated December 9, 1986 ( both
available for review in the City Clerk's office).

Mr. Richardson commented that the same problem
happened in Royal Harbor several years ago and that
once the property owners understood the problem and
the solution, there was no one opposed to the bike
path there. Mr. Crawford said he supported either
the bike path or the bike lane. Mr. Graver said
that the area on Third Street would be better for
the more serious bikers and that the proposed Gulf
Shore Boulevard path should be a combination
pedestrian and jogging path.

Mr. Jerome Smith expressed his support of the
project and asked, if possible, public hearings of
this type be held in the evenings to accommodate the
working class.

Mayor 'Putzell asked the City Attorney what
responsibility the City would have sIould an
accident occur on the bike path. City Attorney
Rynders advised that as long as the path was
constructed in accordance to the zoning regulations
and met the traffic standards, the City would have
no liability. Mr. Bledsoe asked that the City
Attorney look into the situation further.

Mr. Ed Kant, Chairman of the Airport Authority,
requested permission to address Council. Mr. Kant
advised Council that the Authority was expecting to
receive the first draft of its economic and sighting
study and were also in the process of wrapping up
the noise study. He continued that they waited
until the season to discuss the study because they
wanted to accommodate the winter residents as well.
He further advised Council of the Airport
Authority's next meeting, December 18, 1986, at 9:00
a.m. Mr. Kant also invited the Council members to
visit the Authority's new facility.
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r Putzell suggested that a joint Council/Airport
ority workshop take place as soon as the
nomic and sighting report is available. Mr. Kant
sed that he would bring the subject up to the
ority. Mayor Putzell said that the workshop
ld be in an effort to keep the City apprised of
Authority's activities because public opinion
s the City responsible for the Airport's

ions.

ITEM 2

DISCUSSION OF POSSIBLE ITEMS FOR
PRESENTATION TO THE COLLIER COUNTY
LEGISLATIVE PUBLIC HEARING. REQUESTED BY
CITY MANAGER.

:poned until the next Workshop Meeting.

ITEM 3

UPDATE ON POLICE VOLUNTEER CORPS.
REQUESTED BY CITY MANAGER.

:poned until the next Workshop Meeting.

ITEM 4

PRESENTATION OF PROGRAM BUDGETING CONCEPT
FOR THE POLICE DEPARTMENT. REQUESTED BY
CITY MANAGER.

tponed until the next Workshop Meeting.

) URN: 1:03 p.m.

EDWIN J. PUTZELL, JR., Mayor

ET CASON
CLERK

I E M. O'DRISCOLL
U TY CLERK

JI\ N 2 1 1987
se minutes were approved on
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Attachment #1

SUPPLEMENTAL ATTENDANCE LIST

Kent A. Walker
Bob Galloway
Donald Walwer
Robert Schroer
John Miller
M/M George Wands

Captain Samuel Wilson
Mr. Mueller
Tish Gray
Barclay Hastings
Keener Smith

Victor Zeedwk
Charles Andrews
Herb Anderson
Fred Mitchell
Marianne Smith

NEWS MEDIA

Marty Bonvechio, Naples Daily News William Upham, Naples Times
Hilary Hutchison, TV-9 Lori Rosza, Miami Herald
Kevin Parks, News Press Gary Arnold, TV-26
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OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER

Subject: High Tides

Date: December 12, 1986

For Further Information Contact: Jon C. Staiger, Ph.D., Natural
Resources Manager 649-3455

Extremely high tides have been predicted for the last few days of

1986.

Tides higher than three feet may occur in the Naples area during

the late evening of the 29th, 30th and 31st of December. If

strong onshore winds, particularly a winter storm, hit during

this time, serious tidal flooding may occur along our beaches and

in Naples Bay.

Boat owners whose boats are in the water should be sure that

their mooring lines have sufficient scope to accommodate a 1.5 to

2 foot increase in tide height.

Boat owners who keep their boats on the beach should remove them,

since higher high tides will probably completely cover most of

the beach. Boats stored in the City of Naples beach access

rights-of-way that are pulled or washed shoreward into the sea

oats or access structures will be removed at their owners'

expense.

##########

Approved:

Franklin C. Jones
City Manager _7_

735 EIGHTH STREET, SOUTH - NAPLES, FLORIDA 33940
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Mayor Edwin J. Putzell, Jr.

City of Naples
735 Eighth Street, South
Naples, Florida 33940

Dear Mayor Putzell:

We are interested in the issue of the bike path/sidewalk proposed

for Gulfshore Boulevard. south of the-Naples Beach Hotel & Golf

Club. Unfortunately, due to a scheduling conflict, neither Michael

nor myself will be able to attend the workshop this morning. We

have some questions regarding the utilization of the path for mul-

tiple purposes, however we do generally support a sidewalk along the

west side of Gulfshore Boulevard.

We feel that a five foot wide path should be earmarked; principally
for pedestrian usage. The compatifiii.ity of bicycles ;and. = ped s rlans

s are" te on such a path is questionable. 'A^tYve 5-tcyct ist who esed 
purely in exercise will likely continue to use main- "roads. r=r 	Cer- '{='
to i n many of our hotel guests and many local , residents would use -e
sidewalk for early morning and late afternoon- exercise. We lee many
people walking and Jogging along Gulfshore Boulevard north of our re-
sort doing just that every day.

- - - ter, -•r:

Once again, I'm sor ry we cannot be represented at your workshop wbut
we are interested in the future utilization of Gulfshore: Boulevard
We look forward to participating in such discussions i n the future.

Sin erely,

Pr:atkins,Jr.i. ...
President :

HBd/kh
cc: City Council Members

THE NAPLES BEACH HOTEL & GOLF CLUB. ON THE GULF OF MEXICO. 851 GULF SHORE BOULEVARD NORTH. NAPLES. FLORIDA 33940. (813) 261-2222
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We, the undersigned residents of Naples and the area, hereby
petition officials of the City of Naples to move positively on all
proposals to expand the bikeway system of the city. We specifically
urge a favorable decision on a proposal to build a bikeway in the
area of Gulf shore Blvd. North.

SIGNED:
NAME
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Attachment #5 — Page 2

PETITION

We, the undersigned residents of Naples and the area, hereby
petition officials of the City of Naples to move positively on all
proposals to expand the bikeway system of the city. We specifically
urge a favorable decision on a proposal to build a bikeway in the
area of Gulfshore Blvd. North.

SIGNED:
NAME
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Attachment #5 — Page 3

PETITION

We, the undersigned residents of Naples and the area, hereby
petition officials of the City of Naples to move positively on all
proposals to expand the bikeway system of the city. We specifically
urge a favorable decision on a proposal to build a bikeway in the
area of Gulfshore Blvd. North.

SIGNED:
NAME ADDRESS
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/ ^mC

7 /f3

7 1 57, 12^ >>^ ^k /Z' z

/ 2i 4 3

S ya - IR ^^ S.

- /

fJ/c 40

n/ c(
/ . ^ 6

j ,c )
^ I

l 
z 

^I f( is L

z^ ERE fl
y ^^



E

..rte ., z

( O
) )

rte.,•L4f^ J 	r^'11 _ t^.f
3 ' `

'

^ r^ 3 r.

/ y lA l

J e
C

Attachment #5 - Page 4

PETITION

We, the undersigned residents of Naples and the area, hereby
petition officials of the City of Naples to move positively on all
proposals to expand the bikeway system of the city. We specifically
urge a favorable decision on a proposal to build a bikeway in the
area of Gulfshore Blvd. North.

SIGNED:
NAME ADDRESS
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GULFSHORE PUBLISHING COMPANY, INC.

December 12, 1986
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Attachment #7

Mayor Edwin Putzell
Naples City Hall
735 8th Street South
Naples, FL 33940

Dear Mr. Mayor:

I heartily support the City of Naples' intentions to continue
its bicycle path system along Gulfshore Boulevard North,
between the Naples Beach Hotel and Central Avenue.

I have bicycled Naples roads since 1960, and I can personally
affirm that the stretch along Gulfshore is one of the most
beautiful -- yet one of the most treacherou s -- for cyclists
of all ages and abilities.

It may be of further interest for you to know that in
Gulfshore Life magazine's efforts to assess local lifestyle
preferences, our market research indicates that a high
percentage of our readers are avid cyclists.

The bicycle system as proposed will certainly enhance the
physical health and quality of life of our growing resident
and visitor populations.

Again, I support and applaud your efforts on behalf of the
entire community.

Sincerely,

Lanny Sherwin
Publisher

LS /b

-15--

A Subsidiary of The Backe Group, Inc.

GULFSHORE LIFE MAGAZINE
O Collier Park of Commerce C 2975 South Horseshoe Drive q Naples, Florida 33942 C (813) 643-3933


